

4-H FORECAST

October / November 2021

Top 5 Reasons to Read Each 4-H Newsletter

- 5. If someone asks you if you have read the newsletter, you can say, "Yes I have, what do you want to know?"
- 4. The 4-H Forecast is the best way to be sure all 4-H families have an opportunity to receive the same information.
- 3. Find out about new projects and opportunities you weren't aware 4-H offered.
- 2. Share the information with others. The more people involved in 4-H projects and activities, the better.
- 1. You won't need to say, "I didn't realize that deadline had passed." Deadlines and registration materials are printed in the 4-H Forecast so a greater number of people have the information.

In addition to the 4-H Forecast currently being mailed to all 4-H families, you can also go to https://waupaca.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-youth-development/4-h-program-topics/4-h-newsletters/ to see newsletters or inserts.

Penny Tank

4-H Program Coordinator



Watch your email for more information when plans are finalized for:

- ⇒ **Leader Banquet**—Saturday, November 13, Northwinds Banquet Hall, Marion
- ⇒ Club Officer Training
- ⇒ 4-H Awards Night was just confirmed for Thursday, November 4, at 7:00p.m., at the Grandstand Pavilion at the Fairgrounds (not Manawa High School). Plan to attend to receive record book awards and to support other youth for their achievements.

4-H ENROLLMENTS

If you have people talking to you about joining 4-H, feel free to share the following information. You are the best way to attract new members into 4-H.

WHAT IS 4-H?

4-H is an educational youth development program conducted by UW-Madison - Division of Extension. In 4-H, members are encouraged to learn, build, and use life long skills such as leadership, communication, organization, cooperation and decision-making through a variety of projects, workshops and activities. It is open to youth in grades K-13. Children in grades K-2 are Cloverbud members. Parents and adults are encouraged to volunteer and be leaders. 4-H is one of the largest youth organizations in Wisconsin, with about 160,000 youth members from 50,000 families.

4-H is open to everyone regardless of race, color, creed, sex, national origin or disability. Boys and girls in towns or urban areas enjoy 4-H as much as those in rural areas.

WHAT DO I DO AS A 4-H MEMBER?

By being a Waupaca County 4-H member you can enroll in projects, help organize programs, carry out community service activities, participate in club, county, state, and national events, exhibit at the fair, keep a record book, elect club officers and conduct meetings with guidance from other youth and adult volunteer leaders.

Enrollment—4-H Online

Re-enrollment will be done using the 4-H Online system again this year. A blast email was sent on September 14, 2021. Go to https://v2.4honline.com/ to re-enroll.

When you are re-enrolling, be sure to check your information to make sure all the personal and project information is correct.

Re-enrollment must be completed online by November 15, 2021. Re-enrollments completed after November 15 will NOT be eligible to show in the following Waupaca County Fair as a 4-H member.

Blast Emails and Text Messages

As you may have noticed over the last few years, more information has been sent to you using the blast email feature in



4-H Online. We understand for some people this is more convenient and for others it is still preferred to get hard copies of items in the mail. We have also heard that some people would prefer a short text message to check online for more information, etc. In order for this to work the best for our office as well as you, we need to rely on the information entered in each 4-H Online family profile. Please double check your preferences when reenrolling and be patient with us that for example, even if you check you prefer email correspondence, there may be times you receive things in the mail or vice versa. We are trying our best to ensure as much information about opportunities gets to the most people.

New Enrollments

New Enrollments will be accepted at any time of the year; HOWEVER, in order to participate in the 2022 Waupaca County Junior Fair, enrollments need to be completed by February 1, 2022.



Reminder of 4-H Enrollment Guidelines:

See the Exploring 4-H Newsletter insert for more information. Cloverbuds: Youth in Kindergarten, 1st grade, and 2nd grade enroll in 4-H as Cloverbuds. Cloverbud activities (including fair exhibits) are non-competitive. For safety reasons, cloverbuds may not work with an animal as part of their project work.

3rd graders: Need to enroll in Exploring and can take one additional project – this can be an animal, not horse or beef. 3rd graders cannot sell in the large and small market animal sale.

4th graders: 1st year members need to enroll in Exploring and can take 2 additional projects (could be two animals). Reenrolling 4th grade members can take any projects.

Number of projects: It is suggested (not required) that 2nd year project members take no more than 3 projects, 3rd year project members take no more than 4 projects, 4th year project members take no more than 5 projects, 5th year project members take no more than 6 projects.

County Dues

The Leaders' Association supports numerous educational efforts for Waupaca County 4-H members and leaders. These include summer camp, project workshops, Day Camp, trips, State Fair, literature for club libraries, accident insurance, and much more. Due to the costs to support these efforts, the Leaders' Board and Association set county dues at \$6.00 per member per year.

Remember that 4-H County Dues need to be paid to your club for your enrollment to be complete.

There is also a leader assessment of \$2.00 per leader due with enrollments.

Club leaders may choose to not accept your enrollment online and make you an active member until they receive your dues.

Changing Clubs?

Some of you have been inquiring about transferring to a different club or maybe even starting new clubs. When you receive your re-enrollment guide and go online to reenroll, you select the club you wish to join. Make sure both the old and new club leaders know of your decision. The county dues should go to your new club leader. Remember you are still a reenrolling member and need to complete this by November 15.

COUNTY NEWS

<u>Club Pizza Party</u>

Even though National 4-H Week ended October 9, continue to promote 4-H for your chance to win one of two club pizza parties! During the months of September-mid November, promote 4-H by making some posters or a window display,

planning a 4-H T-Shirt day or club/school open house, etc. Submit pictures, screen shots of a facebook post, and/or detailed write-up by November 15 to Penny. Your club will be put in a random drawing to win one of 2 pizza parties (up to \$50.00 each). The pizza party will be held at a future club meeting.

Sponsored by the Waupaca County 4-H Leaders' Board. All clubs will be notified of the 2 winning clubs by November 21.

State 4-H Newsletter

You have hopefully noticed in your email inbox a NEW 4-H newsletter from the State 4-H Office. I encourage you to read these newsletters in addition to the Forecast newsletter to stay up to date on many opportunities! The state newsletter is emailed approximately every 2 weeks and the Waupaca County 4-H Forecast comes out every other month. If you have missed past issues of the state newsletter please check them out here https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/home/news/ There may be some items you only see in the state newsletter because of the timing in between local newsletters. Don't miss out!

<u>Music, Drama, Speaking, and Demonstration Contest</u> <u>Coordinators Needed</u>

With the arrival of the new year, we are looking for volunteers to coordinate the Waupaca County 4-H Music, Drama, Speaking, and Demonstration Contests. This year there may even be a new option of an area speaking contest (members would advance from the local contest). If you are interested in helping to plan these events contact Penny at penny.tank@wisc.edu

<u>Club and Group Charter Applications Due November 1</u>
The NEW 2021-22 4-H Charter Application is now available on the Wisconsin 4-H Charter Application website:
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/resources/volunteer-resources/administrative/charter/

This new version of the 4-H Charter Application has been converted into an online format making the process easier. With just a few clicks and no signatures needed, you can complete the online form in less than 15 minutes! Ask your club or group leader how you can work together to plan for the 4-H year!

As a reminder, the 4-H Charter indicates that a 4-H Club or Group is organized in accordance with the objectives of the Wisconsin 4-H program. The University of Wisconsin-Madison, Division of Extension grants 4-H Charters which formally authorizes a Wisconsin 4-H Club or Group to use the 4-H Name and Emblem for educational purposes.

Wisconsin 4-H Clubs and Groups Charter Applications are submitted online and due by November 1, 2021.

Cedar Crest Ice Cream Flavor Creation Contest

Cedar Crest Ice Cream and the Wisconsin 4-H Foundation have teamed up again to present the "Cedar Crest Ice Cream 4-H Flavor Contest" for

CEDAR CREST.

Wisconsin 4-H clubs. Cedar Crest is now accepting entries for this year's contest! More information and the entry

form are available at www.CedarCrestIceCream.com

- Entries are due by November 12, 2021
- Winners will be announced in December of 2021



WI Honey Producers Association 2021 Poster Contest

The Wisconsin Honey Producers Association announces its 2021 Honey Bee Poster Contest for youth in grades 5K-12. The 2021 theme is: Honey Bees – Why Do We Need Them? Rules:

- 1. Size 11"x14" poster board
- 2. Print name, age, grade & address clearly on back side
- 3. Include theme in design
- 4. Posters become property of Wisconsin Honey Producers Association

Prizes for each grade division. Postmark deadline: October 29, 2021.

Mail by OCT. 29, 2021 to:

Shelly Astle, Kids & Bees Coordinator – WI Honey Producers Association S4131A St. Hwy 80 Hillsboro, WI 54634

Questions? Call Shelly Astle at 608-489-2456

4-H Thriving Survey — Watch Your Inbox!

Watch your 4HOnline email inbox the first week of October for your link to complete a survey about your 4-H experience. Youth ages 13-18 will receive a link to share your input about your 4-H experiences. It will help Wisconsin 4-H to learn about the quality of our programs. The information will show how 4-H helps young people learn new things, develop leadership skills, manage goals, set high personal standards, create positive academic attitudes, and other life skills.

The survey will be sent to all Wisconsin 4-H members by email in the first week of October and you are encouraged to complete

it within 2 weeks. Youth who complete the survey will be entered to win one of several \$25 gift cards. Fill out the survey to help Wisconsin achieve a 40% response rate.

For more information on the 4-H Thriving Model and some results from TELL US ABOUT YOUR 4-H EXPERIENCE!



4-H THRIVING SURVEY

4-H members 13 years old and up are encouraged to participate! Watch your email for info on the survey and the survey link! Complete the survey for a chance to win one of several \$25 gift cards!

the 2019-2020 4-H Thriving Study in Wisconsin, please visit https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/resources/volunteer-resources/4-h-foundations/4-h-thriving-model/

Go Global with 4-H International Immersion Programs in 2022!

Are you interested in exploring all the world has to offer? If so, Wisconsin 4-H International Programs are for you! Learn about the world by immersing yourself in daily life as a member of a family in a different country. 4-H youth 12-years-old or older can apply now to join other 4-H'ers from around the U.S. to live for one month next summer in Japan, Costa Rica, South Korea, Romania, Taiwan, Argentina, or Norway!

By taking part in a homestay instead of traveling as a tourist, youth will:

- Learn about the country's culture from an insider's perspective
- Grow as a global citizen
- Learn to adapt quickly to new situations and ways of communication
- Develop friendships and memories to last a lifetime

Wisconsin 4-H partners with States' 4-H International Exchange Programs where preparation and safety are top priorities. Carefully selected and trained 4-H volunteers or staff Adult Advisors travel with 4-H international delegations to support youth delegates and ensure a positive experience.

Visit https://go.wisc.edu/k7h9k8 for additional information, including program dates, estimated costs, and application

materials. Applications are due to the Wisconsin 4-H International Programs Office by December 1, 2021. Questions? Contact <u>wi4hinternational@extension.wisc.edu</u> or call 608-262-2491.

Borrow Resources from the PYD Media Collection

The Positive Youth Development (PYD) Media Collection is a library of educational tools that can be borrowed from anywhere in the state. The collection has a new home and a new checkout system.



Visit the PYD Media Collection https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/resources/volunteer-resources/pyd-media-collection/ to see what is available. You will find displays, skillathons, learning lab kits, interactive CD ROMs, DVDs, and more. Project materials currently include horse, dairy, livestock, small animal, and some arts. We have kept the most used and current materials. Most outdated materials have been removed.

There is no cost to order materials for Extension-sponsored programs. Non-Extension user groups must pay for outbound and return postage plus a \$10 handling fee.

MEMBER OPPORTUNITIES

Volunteer Opportunities/Service Projects

Occasionally, the Extension Office receives calls from locations interested in partnering with 4-H clubs, families, and/or individuals to fill a variety of volunteer roles. If your club is looking for a service opportunity, consider the wide range of possible partners in each of our communities and the needs they have.

Deciding on service projects is an excellent chance for members to be actively involved in talking about the needs they see in their community and discussing ways that they could help address those needs. As always, keep in mind any risk involved and be sure that club service projects are talked about as a club with as much input as possible. If a member or their family decides to pursue an individual service project separate from the club; that is their own choice and would not be considered a 4-H event.



IT'S PAPER CLOVER TIME!

OCTOBER 6-17TH 2021

Funds support 4-H camp and leadership activities.





Tractor Supply Company Clover Campaign

Tractor Supply proudly began their partnership with 4-H in 2010 and have since helped raise over \$14 million through the Paper Clover fundraisers. The success of these campaigns has impacted over 69,000 students by providing them with hands-on learning experiences through projects in STEM, agriculture, healthy living, and civic engagement.

100% of funds raised through two Paper Clover fundraisers directly benefit 4-H and the kids and teens they work with — 90% of donations directly support 4-H youth in the state it was raised, and the remaining 10% supports national 4-H programming.

Stop by a local Tractor Supply Company store and purchase a paper clover between October 6-17. Waupaca County 4-H has a display at the New London location that you can check out and share with others.



If you are in grade 7 and above and interested in becoming an Ambassador, please complete an application by November 15. Included in this newsletter is an information sheet about the Ambassadors and the application can be found on our county website at https://waupaca.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-youth-development/4-h-program-topics/applications/ (complete the application labeled 'short form')

Educational Experience Scholarship Opportunity

There is still some uncertainty about educational experiences for 2022 and the cost of those experiences if they take place. If you are a youth in grade 7 and above and interested in traveling with 4-H please watch for more information about the opportunities for 2022. If you would like to apply for a financial scholarship from the 4-H Leader Association to support your experience, there is an application and interview process that will take place when more details about the experiences are known. Watch for this information probably later this fall/early winter. All families should have received an e-newsletter in early October through 4-H online from the state office that had the following updates included:

- Youth Conference at UW Madison Campus hopeful this will occur in 2022
- National 4-H Conference grades 10-12, held in the spring of 2022 this experience is a state level application and there is a small group of youth selected from the whole state
- American Spirit this is tentative for 2022 and hope to have more information later this fall
- Space Camp will not be offered in 2022
- Citizenship Washington Focus planned to be in person in Washington D.C. in the summer of 2022. In the past this has been grades 10-12. More information will hopefully be available in November

PROJECT NEWS

4-H Project Selection

The 4-H project is the method used by 4-Her's and leaders to teach and learn new skills and/or to acquire a body of knowledge.

Project selection is:

- A goal setting process.
- A decision making experience.
- The key to a rewarding 4-H experience.
- 4-Her's should ask themselves:
- What do I like to do?
- What do I already know?
- What do I need/want to learn?



- What must I do to learn more about a particular subject?
- What must I do to learn a new skill?

Then ask yourself:

- Is there a leader for this project?
- Will my parents help with this project if no leader is available?
- ◆ Do I have the money available for expenses this project will require?
- ◆ Do I understand how much time and energy the project will require?
- Can I handle the work involved?
- Does the project fit in with my goals?
- Do I really want to work on this project?

While enrolling, if you have any questions about certain projects or would like a contact person to talk with about a specific project feel free to call the Extension Office for this information.

Small Market Animal Committee Meetings

The Small Market Animal Committee has planned their start up and annual meetings for this fall. The meetings will take place on:

- October 19, 7:00 p.m., Weyauwega Municipal Building (City Hall) on Main Street (sale wrap up and start up meeting) Individuals who sold at the 2021 County Fair will receive their checks this night and due to a donation, there will be turkey with a light supper for those in attendance.
- November 9, 7:00 p.m., Weyauwega Municipal Building (City Hall) on Main Street (annual meeting)



The bylaws and sale rules will be reviewed at the start up meeting and prepared for a formal vote at the annual meeting on November 9. In order to be a voting committee member for the coming project year, you need to attend one of these meetings. Please note these are NOT the mandatory meetings to sell next year, those details will come out in the spring.

Large Market Animal Committee Annual Meeting

The next large market animal committee meeting will be October 14, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. at the Weyauwega City Hall (Municipal

Building). Please plan to attend and help where possible. Youth and adults present at this meeting will be voting members for the upcoming year.

Donation

If you are interested in fixing up a dog house for a 4-H project, contact Penny. An individual near Waupaca would like to donate a dog house for a youth to use as a 4-H project.

Cat Project



CALLING ALL KIDS!

YOUTH FUN CAT SHOW

November 13, 2021

Good Shepherd Ev. Lutheran Church N5990 Country Aire Rd Plymouth, Wi 53073

For an entry form contact us at:

Facebook: Sheboygan County 4H Cat Project Email: sheboygan4hcatpoject@gmail.com



LEADERS' BOARD and ASSOCIATION LEADER OPPORTUNITIES

Becoming a Volunteer Leader

All ADULTS who are project and activity leaders in the county / club MUST register on 4-H online to be covered by 4-H insurance and be registered in the enrollment system. If adults are interested in becoming a project leader for your club or county, call your general leader or Extension Office for enrollment information. There are numerous projects offered to members and it would be great to have more leaders to help throughout the year with project meetings and events.

There are Four Steps to Becoming a 4-H Volunteer

Becoming a 4-H Volunteer includes four steps to ensure youth protection for 4-H members. These steps include:

• signing up as a volunteer on 4HOnline

- passing a background check
- doing an online module called the Mandated Reporter
- completing the Volunteer in Preparation face-to-face training (dates will be announced later this fall or spring). If you have completed some of these steps, but aren't sure where you are in the process, please contact the Waupaca County Extension Office.

All adults need to register through 4-H Online and if they are a new volunteer, a background check will be run by the state 4-H office prior to an individual completing the volunteer training. More information to follow.

2022 Waupaca County 4-H Calendar

The 4-H Leaders' Association will approve the calendar in January. If you have suggestions or concerns about event dates please provide them in writing to the Extension office by November 15, 2021 so they can be considered.

Looking for Committee Members

The 4-H Leaders' Association has many committees that have accomplished great things over the past years and continue to do excellent work for the 4-H program. If you are a youth or adult interested in things such as planning county activities (Music & Drama, Demonstration Contest, Super Saturday), publicizing 4-H, balancing the yearly budget, planning Officer Training, reviewing record book pages, working with county awards and trips, and many other things call Penny at the Extension Office for more information.

Financial Support for 4-H Opportunities

The 4-H Leaders' Board and Association annually review their budget to provide support for local 4-H programs like Super Saturday, Music & Drama, partial cost of 4-H camps, officer training, Cloverbud workshops, and much more. In addition, 4-H members and leaders participating in 4-H sponsored educational workshops, trainings, camps, and/or trips may be eligible for financial support from the Waupaca County 4-H Leaders' Association. Remember that these funds come largely from the Waupaca County Plat Book sales and the 4-H Foodstand at the County Fair. Your help in these fundraisers is greatly appreciated.

The 2022 budget was approved at the 4-H Leaders' Association meeting in September. If you would like a copy contact Penny at the Extension Office.

Mission of the Waupaca County 4-H Leaders' Association.... to develop, guide, educate and support 4-H youth and leaders within Waupaca County.

4-H Shooting Sports

- <u>Adult Certification Workshops</u>—Check out the Wisconsin 4-H website to check on upcoming workshops: https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/opportunities/projects/shooting-sports/leader-certification-training-workshops/
- <u>2022 Competitive Shoots</u>—2022 Competitive Shoot information will be available in early 2022. For more information go to: https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/opportunities/projects/shooting-sports/competitive-shoots/

CLUB HAPPENINGS

Whether you are meeting in person or virtually, we would still encourage club secretaries to send minutes to the Extension Office at penny.tank@wisc.edu. Even if you do not have a formal meeting and plan a service project for a month or a team building activity that is important to keep track of for club records.

<u>Casey Lake</u> – Club members prepared for the County Fair, discussed new club t-shirts, and did canvas painting.

<u>Lind Center Beavers</u> – The club enjoyed a trip to House on the Rock, worked on fair projects, and are planning a fall activity to a pumpkin farm.

<u>Sandy Knoll</u> – Families took part in a Wisconsin State Park Adventure this summer, prepared for the County Fair, worked at Caledonia Fest, elected officers, and are planning events for this fall and winter.

Club Meeting Tips

Seating Arrangement: At 4-H Club meetings, have the members sit as a group, in front of the room near the club officer table. Parents should also be asked to sit as a group, in the back

of the room or along the side and act mostly as observers. The club officers and members should be encouraged to conduct the business meeting as much as possible by themselves, with minimal assistance from adults. This is how we develop leadership and decision – making skills in youth....by having them learn to conduct their own meetings and vote on issues. This seating arrangement encourages kids to conduct their meetings independently.

Be courteous at all times! The only person who should be speaking during 4-H business meetings is the club president OR the person recognized to speak by the club president (the person who has "the floor"). Although many meetings go well, other times there can be a "chatter" issue with members and parents during club meetings. When everyone cooperates, the president will not need to use the gavel as often and your meetings will run more efficiently, get done sooner and everyone will hear what is being discussed. Then you'll have more time for the other two parts of your meeting—education and recreation.

Accept majority rule! When a vote is taken, but doesn't go the way you wanted, do NOT react in a sarcastic, angry or sour manner. *Remember, everyone has different opinions*. We live in a democratic society and we settle our differences by VOTING. After a vote is taken, we all have to live with the outcome and do the best we can by it. Sometimes a vote will go the way you wanted, and sometimes not.

<u> Accident Insurance</u>

Just a reminder that part of the member dues you pay to be in 4-H goes towards accident insurance during 4-H events and meetings.

Wisconsin 4-H Policy Updates

Wisconsin 4-H has updated or added several policies to provide 4-H volunteers, members, and staff guidance when planning for higher risk projects and/or activities. Projects and/or activities include:

- Animal Science Projects and Activities (Update)
- ATVs and UTVs (New Policy)
- Bounce Houses and Moonwalks (New Policy)
- Challenge Course and Zip Lines (New Policy)
- Dog Project (New Policy)

- Fishing and Ice Fishing (Updated)
- Go-Karts (New Policy)
- Horseless Horse (New Policy)
- Paddle Sports (Updated Policy)
- Parades (Updated Policy)
- Skiing (Downhill) and Snowboarding (New Policy)
- Sledding, Tubing and Tobogganing Policy (New Policy)
- Trampolines (New Policy)
- Woodworking (New Policy)

Remember, all Wisconsin 4-H programs and activities must be supervised by an adult, 18 years of age or older, who is an enrolled and approved 4-H volunteer or a staff member. The purpose is to ensure the safety and well-being of all participants.

Visit the Wisconsin 4-H Policies webpage for policy changes and details: https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/resources/wisconsin-4-h-policies/

Submit questions, comments or concerns to Wisconsin 4-H Program Leadership by using the Care to Share

Form: https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/contact-us/care-to-share/

Enrolled 4-H members and registered Leaders are covered for accident insurance. The events that are covered are planned 4-H group events/meetings with adult supervision. Meetings/ Events need to be on the club, project, or county calendar or in club minutes. Two people is not a group (for instance—one project leader and one member) and therefore is not covered by the accident insurance. If you are in a club situation where you have only one member and leader in a project please contact a club near you to work together or do the project work at a monthly club meeting when there are more people involved. Please keep this in mind for the safety of all our members and leaders. Also remember that non 4-H members are not covered by 4-H accident insurance. Clubs need to take out special activity insurance for club events where there will be non 4-H members participating in order for non 4-H members to be covered by the 4-H insurance.

If you have any questions about accident insurance ask your General Leader or call the Extension Office.

Club Fundraisers

Please remember that club fundraisers should be conducted to reach a certain goal; there should be a plan and reason for raising a certain amount of money. If the club has enough money for planned events during the year you do not have to do a fundraiser. Contact the Extension Office with any questions or for more information.

THANK YOU

- ⇒ Over 300 youth and adults that worked in the 4-H Food Stand at the County Fair some working multiple shifts. The food stand was able to stay open as planned and was a success again this year due to all of your help!
- ⇒ Food stand committee members for your work with this 4-H fundraiser.
- ⇒ All of the volunteers for your countless hours helping with County Fair.
- ⇒ Parents, for their support of their children as a 4-H member in another year.
- ⇒ Members, leaders and parents who prepared the youth building on set-up day.
- ⇒ All of the youth and adults that assisted with clean up in the Youth Building and barns Sunday night of the fair. It is great to have many people working together on this task.
- ⇒ Deb Schneider and Karen Acker for organizing the Pumpkin, Watermelon, Sunflower, and Poster Contest.
- ⇒ Volunteers who judged record books.
- ⇒ All project leaders and general leaders for the time, energy and support you have given members throughout this year, both at the club and county level.

CONGRATULATIONS

- Club table centerpieces at the County Fair Sandy Knoll 1st place, Lind Center Beavers 2nd place, Country Pride and Dayton Community tied for 3rd place, and Baldwins Mill 4th place
- Youth who received awards from the Pieceful Hands Quilt Guild during the County Fair – Abbey Acker, Wolf River Rascals; Cora Lederer, Country Pride; Renna Amaral, Wolf River Rascals

 State 4-H Horse Expo participants – Kendal Fabisiak, Lebanon Cedars; Madison Hanna, Diamond Dreamers; Ryleigh Farkas, Diamond Dreamers; Emilia Waite, Sandy Knoll



 State 4-H Dog Show participants – Kylie Heise, Sandy Knoll; Olivia Bowers-Santos, Woodland Badgers; Connor Stevenson, Woodland Badgers; Lilli Schmoll, Krossing Creeks; Kendal Fabisiak, Lebanon Cedars

I pledge my head to give my children the information I can, to help them see things clearly and to make wise decisions. I pledge my heart to encourage and support my children no matter whether they have successes or disappointments. I pledge my hands to help my children's club; if I cannot be a leader, I can help in many equally important ways. I pledge my health to keep my children strong and well for a better world through 4-H, for our club, our community, our country, and our world.

Remember, 4-H can be flexible to meet the needs of parents, too. Take time to support your children and make 4-H a "Family Affair!"

Source: Dodge County 4-H Family Newsletter

MISCELLANEOUS

Lost and Found at the Food Stand

This year there are 3 items that were lost and found in the 4-H food stand – please contact the Extension Office to claim.

- FFA hooded sweatshirt
- Spiegelberg hooded sweatshirt
- Gray insulated coffee cup

4-H Forecasts are posted on our website or scan the QR Code

https://waupaca.extension.wisc.edu/4-hyouth-development/4-h-program-topics/ 4-h-newsletters/





EXTENSION WAUPACA COUNTY STAFF

811 Harding Street, Waupaca, WI 54981 (715) 258-6230 https://waupaca.extension.wisc.edu/

4-H/Positive Youth Development

Penny Tank, 4-H Program Educator penny.tank@wisc.edu



Annette Spieth, Program Assistant annette.spieth@wisc.edu

Agriculture

VACANT

Human Development & Relationships

Sandy Liang, Human Development & Relationships Extension Educator sandy.liang@wisc.edu

Community Development

Jessica Beckendorf

Community Development Educator jessica.beckendorf@wisc.edu

Program Support

Amy Ebert, Program Assistant

FoodWise

Christi Gabrilska, FoodWIse Nutrition Coordinator christi.gabrilska@wisc.edu

Hailiee Struck, FoodWIse Nutrition Educator



The University of Madison-Extension provides affirmative action and equal opportunity in education, programming and employment for all qualified persons regardless of race, color, gender, creed, disability, religion, national origin, ancestry, age, sexual orientation, pregnancy, marital or parental, arrest or conviction record or veteran status.

Please make requests for reasonable accommodations to ensure equal access to educational programs as early as possible preceding the scheduled program, service or activity. For communicative accommodations in languages other than English, please contact languageaccess@wisc.edu For communicative accommodations based on a disability, please contact oedi@wisc.edu



NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION U.S. POSTAGE PAID WAUPACA, WI 54981 PERMIT NO. 3

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED